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Foundation News
It’s a new year and we have new a new staff 
member. Between the three of us, I think we 
have way too many resolutions and goals for 
the year. Who could possibly accomplish what 
we hope to?!? But, we are going to do our best. 
Alexis started last April and has been offering 

new opportunities for alumni to connect with 
the college and each other as she revitalizes 
the Alumni Association. She has also been a 
whiz with our events. Amber White, our newest 
staff member, started in October. Her profile 
is below and we appreciate her enthusiasm as 
she completes software and accounting tasks 
and will manage the scholarship awarding this 
year. Whew! I can’t tell if I am more tired or 
enthusiastic about what is ahead of us. 2025 
will start the college’s centennial year. Look in 
this issue for a sneak preview of the events and 
activities planned, as well as where you can get 
updates throughout the year. I hope you have a 
wonderful 2025 and thank you for your support 
of our students and projects again this year!

Christine Fossett  
Associate Vice President of Advancement, 
Executive Director, Foundation

I wanted to continue down this path. Now 
working for the Foundation, I feel as though 
I am part of something bigger that helps so 
many students, staff, and faculty with their 
academic and career needs.”

Her time off-campus is spent mostly outdoors 
with family and very close friends. They enjoy 
camping, hiking, harvesting mushrooms and 
berries, fishing, and hunting. 

“Come spring, you can find my husband and 
myself with our son at the Little League 
baseball diamonds practicing or attending 
games,” she added. “My son’s love for the sport 
has been so infectious that I have become a 
true baseball mom and enjoy every second of 
it.”

Amber White joins 
the Foundation as its 
new fiscal specialist/
program coordinator. 
She is both a current 
CC student and an 
alumna. She earned 
her associate degree 

in Business Management here and is currently 
working on her bachelor’s degree in Applied 
Management. She expects to graduate in 
June. She previously worked on campus as an 
accounting clerk in the Bookstore.

“The generosity and care that everyone offers 
is what drew me to the college,” she said. “I 
have met so many wonderful faculty, staff, and 
students, which made me feel like my decision 
to work for the college was the right one and 

Welcome, Amber White!
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first generation or new immigrant students. 
We appreciate those community members 
and alumni who choose to help a student 
with the financial aspect of their education. 
In total, through its more than 270 individual 
scholarships, the Foundation awarded just over 
$495,000 last fall to 436 students. 
Bequests
The Foundation has also been blessed with 
a number of donors who have designated 
a bequest to the Foundation. Several have 
indicated a gift of a percentage of their estate 
after their family is taken care of and some 
have given a bequest of their physical assets or 
life insurance.
This year we are adding Peter and Diana Wolf, 
Ed and Cindy Mund, Joan Kuder Bell, and Judy 
Ely to our list of generous legacy donors. We 
will be hosting a planned giving luncheon 
in February if you are interested in learning 
about the easiest ways to leave bequests to 
the charities of your choosing. Let us know and 
we’ll get your reservation secured.
What a year of generosity! Thank you to 
everyone for their kindness toward our 
students.

As always, the Foundation staff and board 
started 2024 with a long list of items we 
wanted to accomplish – and thanks to you, we 
saw a number of them come to fruition. 
Batting Cages & Apartment Remodel
The Foundation completed construction of 
batting cages for the college baseball and 
softball teams. Thanks to the great number 
of donors who helped complete the field 
construction with this final building. The 
Foundation also assisted the college by 
coordinating the remodel of the Silver Street 
Apartments. These units were modernized for 
student residency. This project will allow up to 
140 students to live around the campus. 
Scholarships & Endowments
Scholarships and endowments are always 
a primary focus and this year several 
endowments received large gifts to increase 
the number of scholarships they can fund. 
Two new endowments were created this year 
to benefit trades students. One was from the 
Chehalis Order of the Eastern Star and the other 
was from Hampton Lumber. Both will begin 
funding scholarships in the fall of 2025.
Longtime Centralia resident Rosemarie 
Hartgroves also set up a scholarship to benefit 

Looking Back at 2024
Let’s Celebrate Some of the Foundation’s Accomplishments
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Scholarship Night Pairs 
Donors with Students

Each new academic year brings a new set of students who received 
scholarships. Many donors and students were able to attend 

and celebrate together on campus. The event was hosted in the 
TransAlta Commons on Sept. 11. Without a formal agenda for the 
evening, donors and students had time to get to know each other 

and visit for an extended time. Students and donors had their 
photos taken throughout the evening and you can see their smiling 

faces and read their words of thanks on these pages.
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“I am so unbelievably grateful for this scholarship. I have such a strong desire to obtain my degree, but have been worried about the financial side of things recently. This award has helped to put my mind at ease.” – Ryan
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“I am so unbelievably grateful for this scholarship. I have such a strong desire to obtain my degree, but have been worried about the financial side of things recently. This award has helped to put my mind at ease.” – Ryan

“Thank you for your generosity, as it is allowing me to continue my academic career at Centralia College.” 
- Liam

“Thank you so 

much for awarding 

me this scholarship. 

Your support means the 

world to me and is a huge 

encouragement as I work 

towards my degree.” 

- Morgan



GALA RAISES FUNDS 
FOR ATHLETICS AND 

KNOLL UPGRADE
What a great night! With the theme of Autumn Adventures, several hundred supporters 
gathered on Nov. 2 to raise funds for soccer shelters and a revitalization for the Kiser 
Natural Outdoor Learning Lab (KNOLL). 
The food was excellent and both the live and silent auction items experienced energetic 
bidding, which was significantly helped by the enthusiasm and expertise of our 
auctioneer, Todd Mason. In addition, we received a lot of help from staff and students 
who volunteered to assist us. 
We are happy to report that the gala fully paid for the soccer shelters. Estimates are 
currently being accepted for projects that will improve use of the KNOLL and you will see 
progress on that in 2025. 
The gala for 2025 will be held on Oct. 11. In keeping with the college’s centennial, we 
will have a theme of The Bootleggers Ball and it’s already exciting people. We hope to see 
you there!

THE BLAZER BULLETIN | 7  6 | THE BLAZER BULLETIN
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Richard Blake
Marjorie Bennett
Ron and Brigitte Burger
Joyce Butkus
Barbara and Norman Extine
Paul Fagerness
Dan Foster
Marles Geist
Judith Greeley Hendrickson
Guy and Marlene Hodge
John W. Karvia
Neil Kirby
Audrey Kimball
Hank and Jenny Kirk
Thorlea Kirtz
Willard Latimer
Dave and Barbara Martin
George and Merle McCullough
Larry and Rebecca McGee
Atara MacNamara
Ed and Cindy Mund
Judy Ely

Nadine Murphy
Linda and Thomas Nore
Brian Nupen
Robert H. O'Neill
Jim Paulus
Carroll Pearson
Janet Rusin
Marie Sareault
James and Lanette Scapillato
Roy and Julie Seiber
Jean Sheridan
Joe Sidorski
Brian Torgersen
Bob Thompson
Jim and Pam Walton
Steve and Kathleen Ward
Bill and Helga Watterson
Bill and Doris Wood-Brumsickle
Ester Witte
Peter and Diana Wolf
Joan Kuder Bell

Legacy Society members include:

The Legacy Society is a gathering of those who have chosen to 
include the Centralia College Foundation in their planned giving, 
estate plans, and other future plans. If you’re thinking about estate 
planning or if you wish to update an existing estate plan, call 
Christine Fossett at the foundation at 360-623-8451 for details.

If you would like to learn more about giving plan options, join us for 
a complimentary lunch on February 26. Call the office to secure your 
seat for this short presentation from noon - 1pm. 360-623-8942. 

LEGACY SOCIETY 
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career-related field. These certificates will 
help them secure employment or gain skills 
to enhance their abilities at their current job. 
These students may need a bit of financial help 
to complete this goal, and this new scholarship 
will support their education. 
New Event in June
We will be hosting a new event June 7th 
to boost the athletic endowment. If you’re 
interested in attending, send an email to 
Christine Fossett (christine.fossett@centralia.
edu) to receive an invitation to the party. And, 
while you are here, you can check out the new 
turf field, the batting cages, and gym, and sit in 
the new bleachers!
You will see promotions via email and on social 
media for these goals. If you are interested 
in assisting with any of these projects, please 
contact Christine Fossett (christine.fossett@
centralia.edu or 360-623-8451) at the 
Foundation or you can go to the Foundation 
website to make a direct donation.

In 2025, the Foundation staff and board will 
be working toward several significant projects 
this year (although more opportunities will 
certainly come to our attention.)
New Support for Athletes
Due to a change by the Northwest Athletic 
Commission (NWAC), Washington community 
colleges can now offer more financial support 
for athletes. This will allow Washington 
colleges to be on par with recruiting amounts 
offered by other states. At the Foundation, 
we are setting up an endowment for athletic 
scholarships to assist the college with this 
additional opportunity for athletic recruitment.
New Scholarships for Certificates
Centralia College offers a lot of scholarships 
and financial aid to students, but most of the 
scholarship offers require full-time enrollment 
for degree seeking students. We have a number 
of students who are not degree seeking, but 
are working toward receiving certification in 
a healthcare, trades, early education, or other 

Wishes
and
Events

2025
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CC trustee appointed to national DEI 
committee 
CC Trustee Petrina Mullins has been 
appointed to the Diversity, Equity, and 
Inclusion Committee for the national 
Association for Community College Trustees. 
This is a one-year appointment and will 
include virtual meetings with other trustees 
from around the country. Their mission is 
to identify areas that need improvement 
and advise ACCT leadership on how to move 
the needle forward for people of color and 
others. 

ECEAP expands its reach 
CC’s Early Learning Programs (ELP) has 
extended its subcontracted partnerships 
to include the Oakville School District and 
Pacific Northwest Early Learning Center 
(formerly Dell’s Children’s Center) in 
Centralia. ELP will offer the Early Childhood 
Education and Assistance Program to 299 
families across Lewis County and Oakville. 
ECEAP provides free preschool to low-
income families.

Faculty go full TILT at assessment 
workshop 
On Dec. 9, a group of faculty members 
participated in a Transparency in Learning 
and Teaching (TILT) workshop. TILT is a set of 
teaching strategies that focuses on making 
students aware of how and why they are 
learning and engaging with course content 
in particular ways. The workshop was led by 
faculty from Lake Washington Institute of 
Technology.

Blazer 
Briefs
Read the latest news from Centralia College

Please update your
 email address with 

the foundation by sending it to 
ccfoundation@centralia.edu

Thanks!
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Criminal Justice prof completes her 
doctorate 
Criminal Justice professor Tionna Miller 
successfully defended her dissertation over 
the summer. Her PhD is in Criminology 
from the University of Arkansas of Little 
Rock. Her dissertation was titled, “Mental 
Illness Amongst Incarcerated Individuals 
and its Effect on Gaining Employment.” The 
dissertation analyzes the extent to which 
the mental health of previously incarcerated 
individuals affects their employment upon 
release. Results from this study concluded 
that having a mental health diagnosis did in 
fact interfere with previously incarcerated 
individuals’ access to employment. 

Blazers help take Camp Victory over 
the top in fundraiser 
When she’s not helping CC students succeed, 
Faculty Counselor/Advisor Andrea Seabert 
is the director of Camp Victory, a camp for 
survivors of sexual abuse. In October, Andrea 

delivered a powerful speech about Camp 
Victory at the 100+ Harbor Women Who 
Care fundraising dinner at the Hoquiam Elks 
Lodge. The event gives selected charities 
10 minutes to share their story with guests, 
who then vote for the charity they want 
to support with the event proceeds. Camp 
Victory got the most votes, winning more 
than $18,000. Andrea credited CC Speech 
Professor Jeff McQuarrie with helping her 
take the top prize. 

Aman Gill showcases his award-winner 
research 
Electronics, Robotics, and Automation 
Professor Aman Gill received a Best Paper 
award for the research he presented at the 
American Society of Mechanical Engineers 
International Mechanical Engineering 
Conference and Exposition in Portland in 
November. The research was a collaboration 
between CC, University of Washington-
Tacoma, Clemson University, and Embry 
Riddle Aeronautical University and sought 
to compare alignment of vision-based AI 
with human image recognition systems. 
Competition was tough, with other winners 
hailing from University of California 
Berkeley, Texas Technical University, 
University of Stuttgart (Germany), National 
Taiwan University, and State University of 
Campinas (Brazil).
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Fail rate analysis leads to meaningful 
changes in Biology 170 
Professor Kelsea Jewell (biology and 
nutrition) is one of three faculty members 
who completed a research project as part 
of the college’s assessment efforts. She 
analyzed student pass/fail information for 
fall 2015-spring 2022 for her human biology 
(BIOL&170) course with the goal of reducing 
the fail rate to 10 percent or less. For that 
period, her average quarterly fail rate was 
14.7 ±4.2 percent. “After testing many 
factors, including class size, class modality, 
textbook type, and exam type, I found that 
by splitting my exams into combined online 
and in-person formats I managed to have 
the greatest reduction in my student failure 
rate,” she explained, adding she used the 
data to significantly change how she offers 
tests. “Last year was my first trying this new 
exam format, and I was able to achieve my 
goal of a lowered failure rate (6.6 percent 
over combined fall/winter/spring) while 
being satisfied that I am still maintaining 
academic rigor.” Stay tuned to future Briefs 
to learn about the other two faculty research 
projects.

New virology book features CC 
professor 
Dr. Kelsea Jewell, professor of biology 
and nutrition, co-authored a chapter in a 
newly-published book on methods and 

protocols for poxviruses. The book is Vaccinia, 
Mpox, and Other Poxviruses: Methods 
and Protocols. Dr. Jewell is co-author of 
chapter 16. “The audience is professional 
and academic research scientists (PhD, DVM, 
or MD) working in the area of virology, 
and graduate students in those labs,” Dr. 
Jewell ex¬plained. “The types of viruses are 
used primarily in medical research, but the 
techniques could be more broadly applied 
to what gets called ‘general’ research for 
anyone interested in questions dealing with 
viral evolution. It’s a reference book more 
than a teaching text, although it could be 
used in a doctoral-level program. Think of it 
like a gourmet cook book!”

TRIO TS receives 2024-25 grant award 
TRIO TS received its Grant Award Notification 
for 2024-25. Funding will remain at a flat 
level of $475,977 for the academic year, 
but this is great news when funding for 
many Department of Education programs/
departments was expected to be reduced. 
TRIO TS is one of three TRIO programs offered 
at CC. It provides career and education 
planning for college-bound middle and high 
school students from mostly disadvantaged 
backgrounds.

BAS-BH faculty featured at conference 
Lori Sirs, BAS-Behavioral Healthcare 
professor, was the keynote speaker at the 
National Association for Social Workers, 
Washington Chapter (NASW-WA) conference 
in Spokane in September. Her talk was titled, 
“Harnessing the Mind-Body Connection: Poi 
Spinning as Embodied Self-Care.” This was 
the first in-person conference that NASW-
WA has hosted since 2012. There were more 
than 200 social workers in attendance. The 
conference theme was Building Connections 
for a Socially Just Future.

Blazer Briefs continued...
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Nursing 
Program 
Achieves

Pass 
Rate100%

Centralia College has confirmed 
that 100 percent of its 2024 
Nursing program graduates 
passed their National Council 
Licensure Examination on their 
first attempt. All 24 program 
graduates are now licensed and 
most are already working in the 
medical facility of their choice.

“I could not be more proud of 
our faculty and students,” said 
Jenny Bauska, CC’s Director 
of Nursing. “We’ve repeatedly 
heard from our clinical partners 
that our graduates are among 
the very best they hire for their 
facilities. The fact that we had 

a 100 percent first-time pass 
rate demonstrates that level of 
excellence.”

Pass rates have dropped 
nationwide since the COVID-19 
pandemic, but are starting to 
rebound. Centralia College had a 
pass rate of 71 percent in 2021-22 
and 85 percent in 2022-23. Before 
the pandemic, CC’s pass rates 
were typically in the low-90s.

“This is especially meaningful 
coming out of the dark days of 
Covid,” added Bauska. “It was a 
lot of work to get here and we’re 
over the moon!”
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CENTRALIA COLLEGE EXPENDITURE STATEMENT
June 30, 2024

Operations:
Salaries ............................................................................ $20,829,939
Benefits .............................................................................. $7,590,252
Goods and Services ............................................................ $8,144,700
Travel .................................................................................... $331,708
Equipment ............................................................................ $926,838
Total Operations ............................................... $37,823,437
Capital Projects .................................................................. $4,020,325
Student Employment  ........................................................... $455,489
Scholarships and Financial Aid ........................................... $8,417,114
Total Expenditures ............................................ $12,892,928

Employees  – During the fiscal year ending June 30, 2024, the college employed 289 
full-time and 291 part-time employees. Of the total employees, approximately 75 
percent resided in the college’s service district, which includes all of Lewis County 
and the southern portion of Thurston County.

Local Government  – Included in the expenditures listed above are payments to the 
county and city governments of $599,168 for services, fees, permits, street vacation 
and purchase, facility rental, and utilities.

Taxes – The college is exempt from state property tax. However, the college is not 
exempt from sales tax. When taxable items are purchased in Washington State, it 
must pay tax. For 2023-24, the college paid $21,316  in use tax to the state. The 
college bookstore generated $520,741.25 of taxable sales revenue, which resulted 
in sales tax collections of $39,549.

Salaries
Benefits

Goods and Services
Travel

Equipment
Capital Projects

Student Employment
Scholarships and Financial Aid
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HAPPY 
100TH 
BIRTHDAY, 
CENTRALIA 
COLLEGE

THE BLAZER BULLETIN | 15  

In September 2025, Centralia College will officially turn 100 – but 
we aren’t waiting until September to start the party! The festivities 
will kick off with the commencement ceremony on June 18, 2025. 
We will unveil our new centennial logo and reveal our big plans for 
celebrating 100 years of serving Lewis and south Thurston counties.

As a sneak peek, you can look forward to a joint celebration with 
the City of Centralia for Summerfest on July 4 and an on-campus, 
old time picnic for the community in September. Watch for Centralia 
College at the Southwest Washington Fair and in a handful of local 
parades in 2025, and some new celebration items in the campus 
Bookstore, as well.
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CENTRALIA COLLEGE FOUNDATION BALANCE SHEET
UNAUDITED STATEMENT (AS OF 6/30/2024)

Total General/
Operating Restricted Endowments Scholarships Plant & 

Equipment

ASSETS

Current Assets

Pooled Cash 971,492 675,429 1,195,777 0.00  -276,288 -623,426

Investments 23,495,975 60,538 3,190,585 16,485,139 2,953,711 806,002

Accounts 
Receivable

113,033 0.00 111,033 0.00 2,000 0.00 

Total Current 
Assets

24,580,500 735,967 4,497,395 16,485,139 2,679,423 182,576

Fixed Assets

Land 1,296,064 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 1,296,064

Buildings; net 2,342,595 0.00 2,272,814 0.00 0.00 69,781

Equipment; net 71,243 404 60,993 0.00 0.00 9,846

Total Fixed 
Assets

3,709,903 404 2,333,808 0.00 0.00 1,375,692

Total Assets 28,290,403 736,371 6,831,203 16,485,139 2,679,423 1,558,268

LIABILITIES & EQUITY

Liabilities

Accounts 
Payable

132,957 21,287 114,956 0.00 3,287 0.00

Equity

Beginning Fund 
Balance

25,320,153 1,254,157 6,347,422 14,519,177 1,987,072 1,212,325

Current Year 
Excess

2,837,484 -75,647 321,513 2,339,014 35,349 217,256

Prior Period Adj. 0.00 -335,675 46,952 -373,053 660,841 935

Total Equity 28,157,637 842,835 6,715,886 16,485,139 2,683,261 1,430,516

Total 
Liabilities & 
Equity

28,290,594 864,123 6,830,843 16,485,139 2,679,975 1,430,516

THE BLAZER BULLETIN | 17  
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CENTRALIA COLLEGE FOUNDATION BALANCE SHEET
UNAUDITED STATEMENT (AS OF 6/30/2024)

TOTAL 
STUDENTS 4,843

35% Students with Dependents

52% 48% MaleFemale

21% Career and Technical Education

30% Academic/Transfer Students

18% Basic Skills and Pre-College

23 Median Age

THE BLAZER BULLETIN | 17  

Centralia College Facts

OLDEST
Community College in Washington,  

established in 1925

HIGHEST ENROLLED PROGRAMS
Academic Transfer

High School Completion

Registered Nursing

Business Administration/
Management

Biology
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ANNUAL GIVING REPORT 2024
Special 
Recognition 
Over 
$100,000
Susan and Patrick Dunn
Fortescue Future 
Industries FFI
Special 
Recognition 
$50,000+
Mr. and Mrs. Jack F. 
Charneski
Special 
Recognition 
$30,000+
Ms. Judith Greeley 
Hendrickson
Bill and Helga 
Watterson

Legacy Circle 
$25,000 +
James A Smith Arts 
Endowment
Bob Berg
Hampton Lumber
Chehalis Chapter No 3 
Eastern Star

Legacy Circle 
$20,000 +
Mary Webster
Circle of 
Distinction 
$15,000 +
Jean Sheridan
Virgil and Carol Fox
Susan R. Whorton

Circle of 
Distinction 
$10,000 +
Baxter Killian Memorial 
Trust
Joan Robinson
Phyllis Schwiesow
South Seattle College 
Foundation
Rebecca Weinstein  
Bacon
Hemphill O’Neill Co.
Confederated Tribes 
of the Chehalis 
Reservation
Lawrence and Marsha 
Shaw
Joe Sidorski Charitable 
Foundation
Circle of 
Distinction 
$5,000 +
John and Marlo Braun
Estate of Norm and 
Barbara Extine
Oakville High School 
Alumni Assoc.
Wallace Samuelson
Atara MacNamara
Puget Sound Energy 
Foundation
Uwe Lembke
Jim and Tricia Murphy
TransAlta
Michael O’Neill
Richard and Sarah 
Bullard
Mrs. Nadine Murphy
Lucky Eagle Casino & 
Hotel
Jim and Tricia Murphy

Founders 
$3,000 +
US Bank
John and Marlo Braun
Estate of Norm and 
Barbara Extine
Oakville High School 
Alumni Assoc.
Wallace Samuelson
Puget Sound Energy 
Foundation
Uwe Lembke
TransAlta
Michael O’Neill
Richard and Sarah 
Bullard
Mrs. Nadine Murphy
Lucky Eagle Casino & 
Hotel

Donors $2,000+
Mark Scheibmeir and 
Wendy Tripp
Providence Swedish South 
Puget Sound
Kelly and Court Zuck-
Stanley
Court and Kelly Stanley
Fibre Federal
SWW Writers Conference
Craig Voegele
Robert and Sandra Batie
Key Bank of Washington
Joe and Lisa Voetberg
Jayme and Rob Cox
Dr. Rob Cox and Mrs. 
Jayme Cox
McMenamin’s Olympic 
Club Hotel and Theatre
Henry and Jenny Kirk
Larry and Rebecca McGee
Rebecca and Larry McGee
Victoria Pogorelc
Dean and Susan Phillips

Bruce Carter and Betty 
Sanders
Julie and Roy Seiber
Dan Foster
Jena Gensrich
Master Gardeners 
Foundation of Lewis 
County
Pacificorp Foundation
Arthur and Glenna 
Symons
Twin Cities Sertoma Club
Community Foundation Of 
South Puget Sound
Anne Steele

Donors $1,000+
Sean Halligan
Renee Rey
Connie Smejkal
Doris and Bill Wood-
Brumsickle
Security State Bank
Timberland Bank
William A. Logan
Hampton Lumber - 
Morton
Timberland Bank
Neil and Jodi White
Tim and Maryann 
Browning
Twin Cities Rotary Club
Cliff Frederickson
Candice and Daniel Fetch
Daniel and Candice Fetch
Roy and Julie Seiber
Joanne Schwartz
Steve Robinson
Penny Palmer
The Culver’s
PostNet Centralia
Hemphill-O’Neill 
Company
Ray Sato
Centralia - Chehalis 
Soroptimist
Port of Chehalis
Richard and Susan Alvord
Jim and Pam Walton
Centralia Rotary Club
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Title Guaranty Company, 
Inc.
James Fagerness
Albert Parypa
Joyce and James Hoerling
James and Joyce Hoerling
Sandra Duncan
Xerox Foundation
Diane Rasmusson
Norman Wisner
Mary Alexander
Bryan  and Ann Moody
Innovations In Eyecare Inc
AMVETS Capitol Post #2
Northwest Planning and 
Investments, LLC
Thomas Lockhart
Propel Insurance Company
Eric and Mary Ellen 
Steffensen
KMB Architects

All donors $500+
Mary Capen
Chuck and Nancy Emerick
Richard and Debra Pine
Andrea Seabert
Mrs. Mary Kay Nelson
Steve and Kathleen Ward
Kathleen and Steve Ward
Renee and Wally Lawson
Carl and Annalee Tobey
Yun Kim
Joe and Patty Dolezal
SCJ Alliance
Teresa Schneider
Rodney Youckton
Fia Eliasson-Creek
Janet Rusin
Lincoln Creek Lumber
Monica and Bernard 
Brummer
Ruthann Hook
Andrea Wallace
Rose Spogen
Stephen Roberts
Mrs. Connie Robertson
Timothy and Christine 
Fossett
Joyce and Mark Hammer
James and Judy Sherrill
Lisa Perry
ATSSA Jena

Mr. Neil Thornton
William Brumsickle
Steve Brumsickle
Mt.View CPAs
Arvid’s Interiors & Design 
LLC
Athletic Edge Spokane
Greg Braun
Sharon Care Golf 
Tournament
Klaus Wallis
L&L Machinery Co.Inc.
MVR Timber Cutting
Keith  Forslund
Linda Smith
Pape Group, Inc.
Pape Machinery, Inc.
Edward Jones - Bruce R. 
Hansen
Anthony Ketchum
Gaile Rudisill
Olympia Chapter 
- Association of 
Governmental Accounting
Kaufman Construction & 
Development, Inc.
Gina Gideon
Mandy Easley
Jon Webb
Carroll Pearson
Pacific Mobile Structures, 
Inc.
Alderson’s Awards West/
Printwares
Chapter AV P.E.O.
Klaus Wallis
Lauralee Zuber
Thomas and Karen 
Alderson
Dr. and Mrs. Richard 
Tausch
Mr. & Mrs. Wally Lawson
J.P. and Regina King
Donors $200 +
Mark Gorecki
Jim Lowery
Kristi Popenoe
Charles Higgins and 
Nanette Reber
Lewis County Transit
Jacob Conard
Robert Aye
Donald Lund

John and Joellen Martens
Pretrina and Ed Mullins
John and Jeanne Klumper
Steelscape Community 
Relations Committee
Willie’s Sport Shop
Americool Heating and Air 
Conditioning
Alexis Besio
Rachel Bryant
Lisa Davis
Jeff and Julie McQuarrie
Meredith Tummeti
Lori Sirs
Thomas H. Atkins
Insure With Bob, Inc.
Gary Prisk
Amber Morgan
Kay Petrick
Jarred Morgan
Marianne Fuehr
Craig and Joan Ruthford
Lowell Bailey
Heather Scannell Ashton
Roberta Ziegler
Marian Cox
Amanda Lenz
Lacey Koidahl
Joe Burr
Susan and Don Small
Joe Chirhart
Jo Martens
Merike and Brett  Jacobs
Denise Laflamme
Christina Jones
Greg - Patty Ingham
Jason Cuff
Carolyn  Olsen
Dave Dailey
Brigitte and Ron Burger
Joseph and Ruta Enbody
Bruce and Marleta Taylor
Stanley Moon
Daniel Brumsickle and 
Catherine Conzatti
Elaine Talbott
Glen and Patty Dickason
Mr. Fred Schwindt and Ms. 
April E. Doolittle
Enbody, Dugaw, Enbody 
& Arcuri
Stanley Oil Co., Inc
Fred and April Schwindt

Postnet WA 106
Stihl Northwest
Meredith Yenne
Kyle Ingham
Centralia College
Geina and Kasey 
Studeman
Kasi Hopkins
Ann Grande- Moody
Cynthia Mudge
Timothy Wright
Joy Rails LLC
Lost Creek Designs
Ben Harley
Rozetta Duey
John Lawrence Northwest 
Planning & Investment
Ziply Fiber
Israel Jimenez
Regina King
Mr. & Mrs. David Hartz
Raymond  Colombo
Sharron Braun
Thomas  and Mary Ann 
Simmons
Barbara Mason
Ron and Sandra Junker
Kim Smith
Mario  Silva
James and Kathleen Tyner
Sheree Gussin
Krag Campbell
Maureen Halligan
Kathleen Garrow
Robert and Janice Menaul
Mrs. Jemima Tso
Ken Helgeson
Claudia and William Craig
William and Claudia Craig
Jay and Patty Johnson
Ray and Maribeth 
Fitzgerald
Douglas Lukascik
Patty and Jay Johnson
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Cascade Club - $1,000,000 or more
Susan and Patrick Dunn
Estate of Walter Hanke
Robert H. O’Neill
Estate of Dr. Richard Phillips
TransAlta
TransAlta Coal Transition Board

Mt. Rainier Club - $500,000 or more
Estate of Thelma Baxter
Estate of Earnest C. and Edith C. 
Driscoll
Bill and Helga Watterson
Estate of Lloyd Fuller
Orin Smith Family Foundation

Mt. Adams Club - $250,000 or more
Arthur and Lois Staeger
Bob Thompson
Evergreen Charitable Trust
Baxter Killian Memorial Trust
Estate of C L Littel
Confederated Tribes of the Chehalis 
Reservation
McCaw Foundation
Jack and Luellen Charneski

Mt. Baker Club - $100,000 or more
Alta Sweany
Carol and David Robinson
Title Guaranty Company
Estate of Adelaide Dagasso
Gail and Carolyn Shaw and Family
Security State Bank
NC Machinery Co
Jean Sheridan
The Chronicle
Caterpillar Foundation
Lincoln Creek Lumber
Virgil and Carol Fox
Bruce and Jolene McCaw
Marilyn and Fred Weinstein
Joan Robinson
Jack and Peg Cunningham
Larry and Rebecca McGee
Victoria Pogorelc
Fuller’s Market Place
Swedish/Providence
United State Department of 
Agriculture
Hemphill O’Neill Co.

Estate of Cornelia 
Van Prooyen
Miles and Lucretia Folks
Steve Robinson
Edward and Judy Watterson
James Watterson
Estate of Joe Staeger
Estate of Mildred Proffitt
Lockerby Foundation
Barbara and Norm Extine Estate
Mary  Webster
Jim and Tricia Murphy

Mt. St. Helens Club - $50,000 and 
more
Lewis County Rotary Foundation
Estate of Victor Dagasso
Estate of Olga Stewart
L & E Bottling Company
Altrusa Intn’l Inc of CC
US Bank
Helgi and Drusilla Heidar
Estate of James A Smith
Judith and Richard Greeley 
Hendrickson
Arbor Health
Henry and Jenny Kirk
South Seattle College Foundation
Estate of Ercel Davis
John and Reiko Sato
Port Blakely Tree Farms LP
Twin Cities Rotary Club
Howard and Anita Batie
Thomas Bradley, PS
Phyllis Schwiesow
Weyerhaeuser Co. Found
Nels Hanson
Foster and Cher Bucher
Charles and Nan Higgins
Assoc. Students of CC
Zonta Club of Centralia-Chehalis
Lawrence and Marsha Shaw
Arthur and Glenna Symons
Alice Forth
Daniel and Linda Haskins
Pat and Ross Galvin
Susan Whorton
Coordinated Health Care
Centralia Rotary Club
John and Sharon Wright
Jack and Linda Braun
Hampton Lumber

Schwiesow 
Construction Inc.
Bob Berg
Mt. Olympus Club - $25,000 or more
Michael and Sandy Smith
Jim and Pam Walton
Pacific Cataract & Laser
Louise Goldberg
Bill Hanson
Carol and John Gonnella
The Industrial Commission
David and Sandy Fick
Willard and Lorraine Latimer
Estate of Garvin Johnson
Jerris and Susan Hedges
Quanex Screens, LLC
Ralph and Bonnie Olson
American Legion/Grant Hodge Post 
#17
Norski Family Trust
Patricia Morton
Don Linn
Marjorie Bennett
Uwe Lembke
Frances Tanaka
Estate of Olive Irelan
Modern Machinery
Bill Fuller
Uhlmann Motors
Rose and Leon Bowman
Brigitte and Ron Burger
Keith and Renee Anderson
First Interstate Bank of WA
Margret Baylis Rev. Trust
Economic Alliance of LC
Centralia College Diesel Tech. Club
Chehalis Rotary Club
Mark and Hanya Schwiesow
Mike Schwiesow
John and Donna Karvia
PacifiCorp - Chehalis
Area Health Education Center for 
Western Washington 
Estate of Alice Paulus
West Coast Bank
Dwayne Aberle
Harold O’Connor
Arland and Sharon Lyons
The Olympic Club
C. Jean Wheeler
Lucky Eagle Casino & Hotel
Nadine and John Murphy

LIFETIME DONOR LIST
Since its inception, the Centralia College Foundation has been blessed with generous and loyal donors.  
Our accumulated giving records reflect those donors who have reached the following significant milestones:
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Fred and Sharon Mueller
McMenamins
Lucy Hannigan-Ewing
Carolyn and Gordon Aadland
Pacificorp Foundation
Mark Scheibmeir and Wendy Tripp
Patti and Dale Luger
Master Gardeners LC
Tom and Pat Zimmerman
James Smith Charitable Arts Trust
Janet Carlson
Apex Foundation
Georgetta Nupen
Sierra Pacific Industries
Cliff and Sharon Miller
Steve and Kathleen Ward
Intel Corporation
Pacific Power
Leavengood Architects, Inc.
Hardel Mutual Plywood
Olympia Chapter-WSCPA
Marles Geist
Richard and Sarah Bullard
Puget Sound Energy Foundation
Che. Eastern Star
Puget Sound Energy
Robert and Sandra Batie
Bill and Doris Brumsickle
Atara MacNamara
Michael O’Neill

Mt. Washington Club - $10,000 or 
more
Richard and Joan Malzahn
Lewis County Concerts
Quanex Foundation
Tove and Ray Burhen
Catherine and Erik Shaw
CC Federation of Teachers
Braun Northwest, Inc.
Pacific Mobile Structures
Centralia Community Foundation
Our George Washington Committee
Lorris and Dorothy West
Phyllis & Walter Malzahn Charitable 
Trust
Laura and Matthew Spoor
AAUW
Rose Spogen
Lewis County Literacy Council
Richard and Janice Batie
George and Merle McCullough
West Coast Savings
Enbody, Dugaw, Enbody & Arcuri

Yard Birds Mall Merchants
Darlene Bartlett
Donald and Jeanette Fowler
John and Kay Raupp
Miss Lewis County Scholarship 
Program
Raymond and Susan Boyajian
Arnie and Kathy Guenther
Tires, Inc.
Joseph and Ruta Enbody
Paul and Valerie Sneed
Mark and Laura Johnson
Richard and Linda Tausch
SW Land Surveyors
Mary and Ray DuBois
Winlock Alumni
Joe and Patty Dolezal
Key Bank of Washington
Dennis and Tammy Calkins
Susan and Fred Miller
Tacoma Power
Seafirst Bank
Chuck and Cheryl Althauser
William and Marilyn Logan
Petra Insurance Agency Inc.
Kathi Steffensen
Pacific Northwest Chamber Orchestra
Dennis & Phyllis Washington 
Foundation
Florence Steffensen
Centralia Advanced Education
McDonald’s (Macange, Inc.)
Security Pacific Bank
John and Joellen Martens
AMVETS Capitol Post #2
Charlie Albright
Estate of Patricia A Clark
Pete and Janet Corwin
Wal-Mart Supercenter
Al and Beverly Jaeger
Dowden Associates, Inc
Audrey Kimball
Chapter X P.E.O.
Hillier, Scheibmeir, Kelly & Satterfield, 
PS
Gene and Deborah Shriver
Viki and David Draper
Robert and Loretta O’Neill
Anne Marie Garrett
Bob and Marilyn Hutchins
Richard and Debra Pine
Fidelity Charitable
Chronicle Employees Fund
Key Bank Foundation
Mary Wiley

Timberland Bank
Sterling Savings Bank
Mai Vu
John and Sherry Fagerness
Bob and Liz Mohrbacher
Laura and Larry Yocom
M. Helen Peterson
Jayne Wuerth
Del Smith
Centralia-Chehalis Vintage Auto Club
Community Auction for Theater Arts 
(CAFTA)
Eric and Mary Ellen Steffensen
TwinStar Credit Union
Bev and Roger Gestrine
Carrie Aadland
Lewis County Public Health
Citigroup Global Impact Funding 
Trust, Inc.
Marcia and David Utela
Washington Orthopaedic
Bruce and Ann Alves
Lynn and Brad Ford
John Alexander
Joanne Schwartz
Aluminite Northwest/Alumco
Alderson’s Awards West/Printwares
Frank and Judy DeVaul
Neena and Gary Stoskopf
M Jane and Estate of Joseph Tedrick 
Chytil
Neil and Marjorie Thornton
Rudy and Beverly Gideon
George and Jessie Gablehouse
Corwin-Rey Insurance
Thomas and Melody Bradley
Samuel Teitzel
Steve and Missy Buzzard
Washington Federal
Gail and Leland Ticknor
IBM International Foundation
Tom and Karen Alderson
Helen O’Connor
Estate of Harry Hill
Lewis County Quartermilers
Carroll and James Pearson
Steve Buzzard & Mike O’Connell 
Attorneys
Hampton Lumber - Morton
National Frozen Foods
Nadine Miller
Verdie Watson
Renee Rey
Joyce and Mark Hammer
Charlie and Stella Albright
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Stihl Northwest
WalMart Foundation
Pacificcorp/Pacific Power
Dan Foster
Krista Olson Verdin & Vince Verdin
John and Marlo Braun
Robert and Jayme Cox

Glacier Peak Club - $5,000 or more
Minnie Lingreen
Peter and Julie Wagner
Chapter AV P.E.O.
Jack Kalmbach
Coral Cotten-Stanley Family
MSGS Architects
William and Etha Batie
Express Employment Professionals-
Centralia
Joe and Donna Balmelli
Richard and Lilian Woolley
Scholarship Fnd.-Lockheed Matching
Big Band Association/Sounds of 
Swing
Chehalis Kiwanis Club
Duncan McCaig
Edna and Ed Fund
Sylvia and Victor Freund
Centralia - Chehalis Soroptimist
David and Penny Blanchard
Hall’s Drug Center, Inc.
Warren and Ruth Ann Hall
The Chamber
Lewis County School Retirees Assn.
Michael and Karen Roewe
Craig Voegele
Nichols Brothers Boat Builders
Norman Wisner
Western Regional Boiler Association
Centralia Mining Company
Jena Gensrich
Shop ‘n Kart
Central Reddi-Mix, Inc.
Dona and Larry Granger
Jean LeGros
Gordon and Jeanne Schwiesow
Centralia/Chehalis Community 
Television
City of Tacoma
Twin Cities Sertoma Club
WSECU
Richard and Susan Alvord
Ray and Maribeth Fitzgerald
Albert Parypa

Debra and William Weiss
Bob and Judy Guenther
Marie Sareault
Bertha Baumgarten
Joe and Marilene Cooke
Estate of Doris J. Moorehead
PostNet
The Cowlitz Tribe
Glen River Industries, Inc.
Centralia-Chehalis Elks Lodge No. 
2435
Centralia College Leadership 
Applications Group (LAG)
Herman and Virginia Adolphsen
Kennedy and Richard James
Cheryl and David Williams
Diane Rasmusson
Marian Osterby
Country Cruisers Car Club
Dean Thornton
Benevity Fund
Marjorie Beckmann
Althauser, Rayan, Abbarno, LLP
Brian and Vicki Nupen
Kenneth and Sue Chisholm
Stanley Ozbolt
Innovations In Eyecare Inc
Washington Irrigation & 
Development Company
Jerry Robinson
Christine and Tim Fossett
Simon and Bev Elloway
Julia Johnson
Bruce and Betty Carter
Raymond Hickson
Chehalis Lions Club
Lewis County Demolition Derby 
Assoc.
Janet Rusin
William and Claudia Craig
Marjorie Koerner
Stephen and Amy Norton
Rene and Susan Remund
Mary Alexander
DeVaul Publishing, Inc.
Roberta and Richard Haakenson
John Hemphill
First Community Bank
Dave Sherwood Memorial Elk Raffle
John and Penny Matlick
Martha Wright
Bob Johnson
LC Reserve Association
Richard and Marian Conroy

Niles Churchill
George and Betty Mohoric
Lewis County Concert Band
Ronald McDonald Childrens Charities
CC Booster Club
Hazel and John Willmarth
Larry and Marjory Bandy
Estate of Annie and William McSwain
Linda and Doug Foss
L & L Enterprises
Robert and Merle Bates
Phillip and Metta Wickstrom
Jack and Nita Bonagofski
Lee and Carolyn Stevens
Columbia Bank-Chehalis
Centralia Kiwanis Club
Jean Lonborg
David and Rebecca Thornton
Renee and Wally Lawson
ARTrails of Southwest Washington
SCJ Alliance
Dan Keahey, Realtor Coldwell Banker 
Evergreen
Jeff and Julie McQuarrie
John and Jeanne Klumper
Connie Smejkal
Margret and Arthur Friedley
Brian and Sheryl Zylstra
Andrea Slemp

LIFETIME DONOR LIST CONT.
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Thank You!

Pay securely online at centralia.edu/foundation/donate.aspx

Pay
Securely 

Online

THE BLAZER BULLETIN | 23  

Name_________________________________________________

Company/Title____________________________________________

Address________________________________________________

City/State/Zip____________________________________________

Phone_________________________ Email____________________

Centralia College Alumni Class of_________________________________

Gift made in the memory of or tribute to____________________________

Yes, I definitely want to support the 
Centralia College Foundation

Centralia College Foundation
360-623-8942

ccfoundation@centralia.edu
www.centralia.edu/foundation

Please Contact me for a tour of the campus

Please send me information of the Legacy Society
and including the Foundation in my estate.

I am please to support your continuing efforts to provide 
opportunities for deserving students to help them reach 
their full potential through education at Centralia College.

Enclosed is my tax deductible gift
$500          $200          $100          $50          Other $_____

I am happy to pledge $_____ 
to be billed monthly / quarterly / annually

I would like my contribution to support

___________________________________

Please make your check payable to 
Centralia College Foundation.
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Creating opportunities to im
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